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Here is what I shared with the golfers before we sent them out to play. I would like to share it with 

you. 

Brianna was born still on May 14th 2012. A mom enters the hospital expecting to leave with a baby 

in her arms. Never does she imagine leaving empty armed.  

Brian gave Jessica a teddy bear so when she left the hospital, she had something in her arms. 

Watching how that teddy bear helped Jessica as she had something in her arms, as well as 

something to hold, cuddle and cry with as she tried to heal from this tragedy, I did some research.  

There are 26,000 stillbirths in the US every year. Said another way, every 20 minutes a baby is born 

still. 

To help comfort other moms and families that have shared in this loss, we as a family, decided to 

start the Brianna Lee Foundation. A Foundation that honors ALL those babies that are born into the 

arms of Jesus.  

We supply free to hospitals 18-inch teddy bears, to give to the moms that are faced with  leaving 

empty armed. 

The first year we were in 8 hospitals in the Midwest. Today we are in over 150 hospitals in 11 

states. 

We could not do this without your continued support, so from the bottom of our hearts, thank you 

and God bless you for your support.  

To date we are able to supply over 8 thousand 800 bears to the hospitals! Again, because of your 

support. 

I want to quickly share a phone call I received awhile back. My cell phone ran and I hesitated to 

answer it, as it was an area code I wasn’t familiar with. I thought about just letting it go to 

voicemail, however a voice in the back of my head said to answer it. So, I did… “Hello this is 

Linda”. Quiet on the other end. As I was getting ready to end the call that voice in my head said say 

hello again…” Hello this is Linda”. 

I could hear sobbing on the other end of the phone. After a few seconds I hear…. “My wife and I 

lost our daughter this morning. We received one of your bears…thank you so much”. 

We talked for a few minutes, him doing most of the talking and I listened. As he got ready to end 

the conversation he asked me how Brian and Jess were doing. I assured him they were OK. He then 

asked if they had any other children after Brianna. I told him they did. This poor man who thought 

his world was coming to end, called more for comfort and reassurance than anything else.  

And we were able to provide him that, because of your support.  

So again, we thank you for your support. 

 

Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to bring light in a time of sorrow.  To provide 

a bear as a reminder of your little angel and that you are not 

alone, but accompanied by the thoughts and prayers of 

everyone who has shared in this emotion. 
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Thank you for your donation made in memory of Jerrie Garvin 

 

Gerry and Rhonda Graham   Chuck Deleeuw 

Kathleen and Garry Miller   Donn Smith 

Wayne and Linda Wagner   Roger and Kathy Vanderlaan 

 Patrick and Nancy Burchardt   Jim and Bonnie Linscott 

Ed and Kathy Hurley    Annie Vista 

Ann and Ben Garvin    Mary Lou Brummel 

Carol Hash      Dan and Leane Holland 

Matt and Taylor Garvin    Jeff and Raeann Miller 

Ken and Joyce Squires     Rebecca Schiefelbein 

Carl and Karen Elliott    Bill and Diane Zehnder 

Jim and Linda Miller    Lou Ann and Gary Robinson 
 

 

Jerrie Garvin 1952 - 2024 
 

The Brianna Lee Foundation, as well as all of us on the board of the Foundation, lost a 

very dear and special friend suddenly this summer.  

We were blest to be able to call Jerrie a friend for almost 50 years. The Foundation was 

blessed by her willingness to always help out, pitch in when needed, as well as 

supporting the Foundation financially.  

Jerrie loved children. She was a special education teacher for over 30 years and taught 

Sunday school for almost as many years. If there was a child around Jerrie would be by 

that child. Jerrie was happiest when she was with children. 

She was a kind and compassionate person, who always saw the good in everyone.  

We will always be thankful that Jerrie was a part of our lives and she will live on in our 

hearts forever. 

Thank you, Dave, Ben and Matt, for requesting memorial contributions go to the 

Brianna Lee Foundation. It is so fitting, as Jerrie would be the first one there, 

comforting and consoling the family that lost the child.  

I can just see Jerrie in heaven with a bunch of children around her, and that smile of 

love and joy that she had on her face when she was with children. 

We love you Jerrie and we look forward to the day when we will see you again!  
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In Memory of Quinn Klein with 

love by Marie Moreno 

 

In memory of Liliana Hooper by 

mom Abigail Hooper 

Donations  

Patricia Flynn        

Todd Nicewander 

Thanks to all of you, our 11th annual golf outing was a huge success! 

Thank you to our tournament sponsors: Palermo Pizza and Honor Credit Union 

Thank you to our practice range sponsors: Acton Family Chiropractic Services and Farmers 

Insurance Kyle Vander Kooy agency. 

Thank you to our hole sponsors: Zeeland Farm Services, Musashi of Battle Creek, Larry 

Winsch and Jim Richy, Phyllis and Roger Wildey, Stephanie and Evan Wildey, Jim and Linda 

Miller and Brian and Jessica Miller 

Thank you to our Golf Cart sponsors: Dave and Cathy Renkema, Aunt Karen and Aunt Kay, 

Kristi and Eric Jensen and family, Grand River Bank, Meade Zollman Family Dentistry, Kevin 

and Traci Weberg, Wayne and Linda Wagner, Tom and Cheryl Butcher and John and Louise 

Findley. 

Thank you to our Silent Auction donors: West Michigan Whitecaps, Grand Rapids Griffins, 

Douglas J Salon, Allure Nails, Jennifer and Jamie Wiersma, The Meadows Golf Course, 

Chateau Chantal, Steve Letavish, Brian and Jessica Miller, Mister Car Wash, 2 Lads Winery, 

Young Farms Winery, Jim and Linda Miller, Fowling Warehouse, Jeff and Raeann Miller, 

Cheesecake Factory, Main Street Pub, Palermo Pizza, Karyl McCullough, Honor Credit Union, 

Miss Joni Photography, and Macatawa Bank,  

Most of all we would like to thank our golfers for coming out and golfing with us.  

To our sponsors, golfers and donors: Check out 

the Brianna Lee Foundation Facebook page for 

all the pictures of the golf outing! 
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